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What´s new at our school?

Helly everyone! The November edition is finally here! Let´s be honest, dear
mums and dads, November was really messy, isn´t that right? Some kids are

home, some have online classes and some have so-called hybrid lessons. That
doesn´t sound like fun, does it? However, we really tried and we used every

moment possible to have fun, enjoy the lessons and learn as much as
possible. Let´s check it out!

Blue sky, blue clouds, blue drinks

blue kids, blue teachers... yes, the

blue colour was completely

everywhere! Our school experienced

a hilarious day when everyone and

everything was blue. We listened to

music during breaks, enjoyed funny

games and celebrated the blue

colour. Why? Because we all like

blue!



Class 1.C was very busy during

November. Firstly, we had a

blue day and we all came to

school dressed in blue. It was a

great fun. We really enjoyed the

blue drink in the school canteen,

as well as the songs on the

school radio.
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Patterns everywhere!BY IVETA WINTROVÁ

THE MONTHLY RECAP

Stripes, spots, zigzags, stars, lines – itcan be difficult to remember. But if weconnect it with colours and ourfavourite (and a little crazy) T-shirts,learning is fun. As usual, our friendMaggie was very helpful. She said:"Abracadabra!“ And look, whathappened! Her magic really works! Ohno, Maggie, you naughty, naughtybird!

THE BLUE 1.C
BY HANA ONDŘÍKOVÁ



WhAT COLOUR IS IT?
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OUR HOUSE
BY LUCY BIRKOVÁ

THE MONTHLY RECAP

BY BARBORA ČOPÍKOVÁ
 
This was the main theme for our last

two lessons. We made sure, we can

name all the basic colours first. We

played many fun games like „Dancing

with balloons“ or „Fly swatters“ for the

very first time. We also sang and drew

a lot. Now we can name all the colours

of the rainbow including light and dark.

Bathroom, bedroom, living room, dining
room, kitchen… does that sound familiar to
you? Of course, it does. We all have these
rooms in our house. Our kids from 2.A have
learnt the house vocabulary this month and
they have done it in a funny way. We used a
house where kids needed to match the
rooms with their names. We really laughed a
lot because our naughty Maggie wanted to
change some names but our kids were
smarter and didn´t buy it! 
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WE ALWAYS HAVE FUN!BY HANA ONDŘÍKOVÁ

FOREST IN 2.C

BY PAVLA KUČEROVÁ

Our main topic in November was the forest. We

started with learning common types of trees.

Together, we made a poster of trees with names,

facts, pictures and real leaves and cones. Then,

pupils used the poster to study for a test.

We also enjoyed a visit from a lady in to our school,

who works with forest animals. She gave us lot of

information about them. The most interesting was

her talking about wolves in the České Švýcarsko

National Park. Inspired by this, children folded up

beautiful origami foxes in Art Class. Some girls liked

the folding so much, that have continued at home

and the group of foxes is still growing… :-)

THE MONTHLY RECAP

We have learned many new things this
month. We learn by playing and we enjoy
it. We built letters from leaves. We
learned colours in English by playing at
painters. We can already count to 10 in
mathematics and we can do it in English.
We also learned new English songs. We
have already been preparing for
Christmas and making a lovely gift for
parents, but shhh, it's a secret.
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the GRAMMAR TREEBY LUCY BIRKOVÁThis month has been very busy for the 5.C
class. Kids have been comparing present
simple and present continuous tenses for
almost a month. Now, they are able to
differentiate between “every day activities”
and “now activities”. Moreover, kids have made
the beautiful grammar trees where they
compared these two tenses and even drew the
particular activities which they needed to build
up first. Of course, we keep working because
practice makes perfect! 

THE MONTHLY RECAP

BY LUCIE VOBROVÁ
LIVING AND NON-LIVING NATURE

Despite worsened working conditions in class

3.C due to class teacher and a reasonable

number of classmates in quarantine, 3.C doesn´t

give up and continues on working on a project of

"Living and Non-living nature". We study the

characteristics of living and non-living things, we

learnt a song to better remember all the

characteristics and we decided whether the

things in the pictures belong into living or non-

living nature. More tasks will come after the

teacher will be back at school.
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Maggie, our little helper
BY LUCY BIRKOVÁ

What´s your name? How are you? These are

very basic English questions and our

smallest ones have no problems using them

on their own! After two months of learning

English, they are able to switch to this

language and do you know why? Because

our magic Maggie is always there to help

them. In this lesson kids used Maggie to talk

with their friends and practise basic English

phrases. We all loved it!

THE MONTHLY RECAP

HALLOWEEN with ms. martinaBY MARTINA SMLSALOVÁOn Halloween, kids enjoyed doing
various crafts and activities such as
making Halloween baskets, skeletons
and scarecrows from paper. We
watched small part of Halloween
fairytale. Many students got motivated
to watch the rest of the fairytale at
home and learnt some new
vocabulary. 
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WANNA SEE MORE?
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We believe you had a good time reading about our November adventures.
We are very impatient to see what´s coming in December, aren´t you?

What we can promise is that December will be full of "merry and bright"
activities and a joyful atmosphere.

REMINDER
Due to Covid-19 restrictions thereare no Christmas workshops thisyear. We´ll try the next one! 

Christmas break - no school!23/12/ 2021- 2/1/2022

Enjoy the time with your dearest ones!
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